
 

August 8, 2023  

 
 
Environment and Climate 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
Box 36 14 Fultz Boulevard 
Winnipeg, MB   R3Y 0L6 
 
Attention:  Agnes Wittmann, Director 
 
RE: ENVIRONMENT ACT LICENCE NO. 3377 CITY OF WINNIPEG BIOSOLIDS LAND 

APPLICATION 

 
Please accept this letter in response to Clause 49 of Environmental Act Licence No. 3377.  
 
The City of Winnipeg plan to conduct an Environmental Impact Assessment in 2024 in order to 
determine a decommissioning and alternate land use plan for the temporary biosolids storage 
facility located in the Rural Municipality of West St. Paul.  
 
The City of Winnipeg shall submit the outcome of the Environmental Impact Assessment by 
March 31, 2025. The summer/fall of 2024 will be used for sampling and site investigation, 
followed by analysis and land use planning. 
 
Should you have any questions on this letter, please contact me at 204-795-8530 or by email at 
ccarroll@winnipeg.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Chris Carroll 
Manager of Wastewater Services Division 
 
Attachment 
 
KB/xx 

c: Shannon Kohler, Environment, Climate and Parks (email) 
Yvonne Hawryliuk, MSc, Environment, Climate and Parks (email) 
T. W. Shanks, M. Eng., P. Eng., Water and Waste Department (email) 
C. D. Wiebe, P. Eng., CAMP, Water and Waste Department (email) 
R. Grosselle, Water and Waste Department (email) 
M. Paetkau, P. Eng., Water and Waste Department (email) 
D. Keam, M.Sc., P.Ag. WSP Canada (email)
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